

## **BOARD OF EDUCATION**

Shannon Acor Rick B. Ainge Randy Boothe Scott Card Christine Riley R. Dean Rowley Lisa Rowley SUPERINTENDENT Richard C. Nielsen

BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR
Michael Harrison

October 5, 2020

## Dear Nebo District Families:

In the past few days, you should have received information from Nebo School District about: 1) How to change from Remote Learning to At-School Learning or vice versa, 2) How to order meals online, and 3) Our "Alternating Day Schedule" option if COVID-19 case counts rise to a level of concern at any individual school in the District. All of this information can be found at <a href="https://www.nebo.edu/coronavirus">www.nebo.edu/coronavirus</a> for your reference.

The Nebo School District coronavirus link will also be updated regularly to include a case count range for each school, in addition to the total active number of COVID-19 cases in the District, as reported to us by the Utah County Board of Health. This data is intended to help parents recognize the low case counts in the majority of our schools, be aware of schools that have increasing case counts, and have data to help inform family decisions. Additional information about community and school case counts can also be found at <a href="https://www.coronavirus.utah.gov">www.coronavirus.utah.gov</a>.

We are reminded that COVID-19 case data is sensitive information and represents real people with a real illness. This information should not be used to try and determine who does and who does not have COVID-19. In the event that anyone becomes aware of an employee or student who has COVID-19, please respect personal privacy, while being civil and caring.

Finally, the bulk of confirmed COVID-19 cases in our schools and communities continue to come from social and family interactions outside of school. We need our students to adhere to safety guidelines outside of the school setting, to avoid large group gatherings, to physical distance, and to always wear a mask when physical distancing is NOT possible.

Let's redouble our efforts to "Be SMART" and help keep us in school and involved with school activities:

Stay home when sick or when waiting for COVID-19 test results
Maintain clean spaces
Advocate for distancing when possible
Remember your mask at all K-12 events
Train on hygiene and safety

Link to COVID-19 Dashboard Updates 10/5/20